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 TOWN OF SCITUATE   


600 Chief Justice Cushing Highway 







Scituate, Massachusetts 02066








Phone:  781-545-8716








FAX:  781-545-8704
Public Building Committee
Thursday April 12 2016
Scituate Board of Selectmen’s Hearing Room
7:00 pm
In attendance: 
Ed DiSalvio, Carl Campagna, Jessi Finnie, Joe Sullivan, Conrad Ellos, Chief John Murphy, Karen Canfield, Shawn Harris, John Lemieux, Don Walters, Mark Thompson, Mike Heger, Ashley Gonzalez, Jacqueline Carr, Tricia Vinchesi,
Absent: Toni Snee, Chief Stewart, Alan Brown, David Capelle, Nancy Holt,
Deputy Al Elliot, Steve Theran, 
1. Meeting Called to Order – 7: 00pm by Ed
2. Agenda unanimously approved
3. Meeting Minutes 3.31.16-  approved with corrections 1st motion Carl 2nd Jacqueline 
Public Safety Complex update:
Jon updated the team on the project, the slab pour has gone well a little more than half is complete. The steel arrived yesterday and is being erected. The drainage structure is being installed on the site. Exterior electrical conduits are also being installed and continuation of the drainage installation along the north side of the building. There was a kick off meeting this week with Mass DOT; they are ok with not having a full time engineer after discussion. FF&E meeting will take place on the 20th and the PBC onsite review will be May 17th @ 6pm. 
Ed: what is the update on the monopole?
Jon: south shore tower is providing the pole, we are contracting with them for shop drawings and foundation design; this is passed on thru PR to CTA to build the foundation. The actual monopole will be provided through CTA and it is a place holder. 

The schedule is moving along, in the process of making up their schedule; we will reconcile on a periodic basis. 
Review of pending Change Orders

There is a change order under review currently for door changes; this will be submitted after review. 
Jon presented application for payment #4 for the total amount of $807, 896 this work included GC’s, formwork, concrete, slabs, damp roofing, plumbing(underground) and site work. 
Ed made a motion to approve application for Payment #4 for $807,896, 1st motion Carl 2nd motion Jacqueline 

Budget Appropriation review 

The budget is tracking nicely; the PCOs from last week will be incorporated in change #2. 
Other Business:
Jon updated the team that GPI did the plans for signalization on 3A, they do not procure work and D&W also is not procuring this. This contractor owns the power out to it; we need to figure out who procures

Tricia: I believe DPW will be the best person to do this. The conducts bells and whistle are eing taken care of we just need to procure the signalization

Jon: ok Laurie and Kevin will connect. 

Library Update: 

Joe updated the team with an update, the steel frame has been erected and the metal deck has been laid and connected. The shear studs were installed. The wood framing started on the south wing with the ceiling joists and 75% of the rafters in place on the south wing. The deck is scheduled to be poured on Thursday this week, this will not hold up the framers at all. The have 3-4 weeks’ worth of framing work to get everything tight and closed up. The underground plumbing has been excavated while the framing is occurring. The month of May would be a nice time to make a site visit.
Value Engineering update: 
Joe presented the team with a VE break out.  Joe reviewed the break out of the temporary quarters break out, $80,000 was budgeted for the move, Currently the budget is showing $60,981 being spent this includes the move back in to the new Library, this leave $19,018 to be moved back into the contingency. The Temporary quarter’s budget is $180,000, by using 44 Jericho the town used $99,648.26 leaving potential savings of $80,351.74 to be moved to contingency. 
Ed: you will only need St. Luke’s till October?
Joe: we are looking in to this timeline we have negation until oct. 

Tricia: what’s the addition add for St Lukes

Joe: its $1000 / month, $3000

Tricia: so the actually savings should be about $76,000

Joe: yes

Joe reviewed the potential savings in the FF&E budget with the team. The budget amount was $720,000 after further review the scope can be reduced to $638,485 moving $101,515 into the contingency. 

Conrad: this was a long in depth meeting and we tried to be smart about how we could save money and still get the program elements into the space. 

Jessi: the library visits have helped to see what works and how others were about to make cost savings. 

Joe: based on the above we hope to move $192515 into contingency. 

Tricia: the IT was reduced by half, why?

Jessi: I think they had audio visual included in this and we have most of the IT already, we spoke with Bill and he felt comfortable. Most items we have are upgraded over the years, we have 6 computers for adults and 10 going forward, there are 10 in the teens; a lot of people bring their own computers.
Tricia: as long as you are comfortable cutting it in half

Jacqueline: have we thought about the addition WiFi routers

Jessi: yes we have a few. We have a newer server; Bill would like to eventually get us all on the same network. 

Tricia: this one jumps out at me, as long as you are comfortable. 

Joe: we are looking at the less impact as we can. 

Joe reviewed the savings for the value engineering items in building materials with the team. After further review there is really no price difference in Western red in lieu of White cedar. Currently we own a high end package of lighting and after further review they were able to simplify this system and still meet the needs of the building. By doing this it has a cost savings of $25,000. The other package of controls is the energy management system this has a cost savings of $10,000. 

Ed: are there requirements we need to make for rebates

Joe: yes we hope to receive $6800, as long as it meets the stretch code which it will with this package. 

VE4 is to remove the landscape plantings which hs a cost of $40,000 this is something that would be done by a local landscaper, 
VE5 is Vinyl flooring in lieu of ceramic for $8000

Ed: what is the durability on this?
Joe: Some vinyl’s will last 30 years, ceramic can last about the same, they are durable if installed appropriate, one is more ascetically pleasing 

VE 9 Painted Gypsum wall board in lieu of Alaskan Yellow Cedar at quiet study cost savings of $10,000 the team felt as though this was not worth the savings. 

VE11 was to simply the main circulation desk $30,000
Joe: Laura from the MBLC she has a difference of option with tis

Jessi: there are a number of libraries moving away from a circulation desk. You are finding more self-checkout machines. This would have been a $150,000 add. In 5-10 years we would be looking at a much smaller circulation desk. If the desk was modular or could be repurposed this might be a way we could go. 

Conrad: it’s a nice focal point but doesn’t have to be so permanent. 

VE12 is flexible duct in lieu of hard in the attic $5000

The total cost savings if the team was to except all VE items would be a $138,000 please note not all these items are being advised for expectance. 

Joe: we need a decision to stick with the cedar roofing from the team. 

Karen: after all this VE work, shows that we can persevere the cedar shingles. 

Tricia made a motion to the committee to vote to keep the base bid cedar shingles after the analysis and extensive discussion 1st motion Jacqueline , 2nd motion Karen Canfield; unanimously approved. 

Tricia: thank you Joe for this break out, it helps to see the savings, and we commend you. 
Review of pending Change Orders

PCO# 12R- Additional shoring required per work on WCPR 02 for the total amount of $ 6,272
Ed made a motion to approve 1st motion to approve Carl 2nd Jacqueline
PCO#19- Due to deficiency in the basement foundation wall and the condition of the wall above, the louver opening could not be cut per the contract documents. Additional steel and an alternate approach were required. This PCO excludes and potential changes to the contract for the mechanical subcontractor for the total amount of $ 16,545.42

Ashley: originally there was one beam to carry the load, due to the deficiencies a crack was found and we had to extent the bracing this was an additional 7’ channel with columns that needed to be captured. It was a redesign based off the deficiency of the wall, there is a minimum credit for the beam ($550). 

Ed made a motion to approve 1st motion Carl 2nd  motion Jessi 

PCO #30- Replacement of the ductwork at upper level per RFI #52 total amount of $23, 855.65

Ed made a motion to approve 1st motion Jacqueline 2nd motion Carl 
PCO#33- This work is due to the discovery of the underground asbestos pipe the underground mechanical ductwork required rework. For the total cost of $0

Ed made a motion to approve 1st motion Jacqueline 2nd motion Carl 

PCO# 40R-1 Additional steel labor and materials for installing bracing per WCPR 06R2 for the total amount of $17,619.69

Ed made a motion to approve 1st motion Carl 2nd motion Mike

PCO # 40 Reduce the number of fire protection for the total amount of -$7929.65

Ashley: Chief Murphy worked with us on this credit; we removed a lot of coper piping 

Ed: is this a dry or wet system?
Conrad: there is wet side all and the 3’ soffit were removed. 

Ashley: it’s a wet system that stops short at the wall. In the eaves there is some heat trace so they don’t freeze. 

Ed made a motion to approve 1st motion Carl 2nd motion Mike 

Other Business:

· 4/19 meeting does not need to happen
· Jessi informed the team we have now received our 3rd payment from the MBLC, also the interiors committee meeting we planned to meet end of April but this may be pushed until May

· Karen presented a new update for the library committee for the team to review. 
· The attic space is extensive about 7000sq ft; we may want to consider a pull down stair.  
· The thought of a time capsule came up with the members which they will think about 

Adjournment: 8:52pm 1st motion Carl 2nd motion Mike
Respectfully submitted, 

Lindsey DeSimone
 Recording Secretary
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